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Summer Storm: Employment Laws Being Considered
By The California Legislature This Summer

The skies are clear, but there is a storm coming for California
employers. The California Legislature has a full agenda of
employment laws to consider over the summer months that will
have a substantial impact on employers. Indeed, the laws listed
below have already been approved by one branch of the legislature
and must now be considered and passed by the other branch by no
later than September 13, 2013. Thereafter, the Governor will have
until October 13, 2013 within which to sign or veto any legislation
passed by the Legislature.

Senate Bill 655 seeks to codify the holding in Harris v. City of
Santa Monica, the recent California Supreme Court case that
clarified the application of a mixed motive defense in discrimination
cases. The new law would limit the available remedies where an
employer can prove that the same adverse employment action
would have occurred for a lawful reason even if the employee
proves that a protected characteristic was a substantial factor in
the employer’s decision. (See our March, 2013, Employment Law
Reporter.) SB 655 has already been passed by the Senate and is
currently pending in the Assembly.

Senate Bill 648 would extend use and advertising restrictions

on smoking to electronic cigarettes. These include significant
restrictions on smoking in places of employment. This bill has been
passed by the Senate and is pending in the Assembly.

Senate Bill 292 would amend the Fair Employment and Housing
Act (FEHA) in response to the case of Kelley v. Conco Companies,

a 201 | California Court of Appeal decision that created some
confusion regarding a plaintiff’s evidentiary requirement for proving
a hostile work environment sexual harassment claim by implying
that a plaintiff is required to show sexual desire to prevail on such a
claim. Senate Bill 292 would amend FEHA to specifically state that
sexual harassing conduct need not be motivated by sexual desire.
This bill has been passed by the Senate and has already been
referred to the Judiciary and Labor and Employment Committees in
the Assembly.

Assembly Bill 10 would amend Labor Code Section |182.12 to
increase the minimum wage in California. Specifically, minimum
wage would be increased to $8.25 on January |, 2014, $8.75 on
January |, 2015, $9.25 on January |, 2016, and would thereafter be
subject to an annual adjustment based on the California Consumer
Price Index. The bill also includes a prohibition against any future
downward adjustment. AB 10 has been passed by the Assembly
and is pending in the Senate.

Assembly Bill 729 seeks to create a new evidentiary privilege.
Specifically, the relationship of the union agent-represented worker
will be added to existing privileges which generally protect certain
confidential communications from being disclosed or admitted
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by Kelly O. Scott, Esq. and Karina B. Sterman, Esq.
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by Kelly O. Scott, Esq. and Karina B. Sterman, Esq.
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